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VALLEY COUNTY PIONEER MUSEUM BOARD

Regular Directors Meeting

 February 17, 2015
Valley County Pioneer Museum

Called to Order: 
 PRESENT:  Sherman Lacock, Norm Girard, Sheila Malone, Dave Olson, Shelley Romo                       

ABSENT:  Roberta Barstad
GUESTS:  Barb Hoffmann, Lenore Hinerman
MINUTES: Were read and approved
BILLS: Valley Builders Supply---$285.60

  Charles Romo---$219.99

OLD BUSINESS: 
1. Norm gave an update on the building.  There are still several small things needing to be finished:

rails up on the metal bridge, railings on the steps of the Quast House, the air conditioners put in place.  Triple A will have to adjust the doors in the spring.  Mr. Carney has turned in the final bill, and the Historical Society will make the payment when Roger Waarvik gives the approval
2.  John Kulczyk and his father Ron will not be doing the store fronts in the new building as they have let their license lapse. The Historical Society has been informed.
3. The city has the paint needed to fix the plane so when the weather is good everything is ready for the workers to come and refurbish the plane.

 NEW BUSINESS:

1. Permission has been granted from the Montana Department of Transportation to landscape the front of the new building.

2. The acoustics in the new building are very bad at this time. Since we would like to use it for programs right away, Roger Waarvik has been checking on things that might help.

3. Norval has agreed to give Norm any available empty spools so he can finish the boardwalk over in the machine yard.
4. Norm has turned the temperature to 48 degrees, down from the 72 degrees in the new building.
SUPERVISOR REPORT:
1. Some things have been moved in preparation of getting ready for the new office. The board was shown a sample of the new carpet.  Town and Country has given us a bid of $1,500 installed. It will go in the new office and in the old office. The Historical society was advised to go with carpet because of the cracks in the cement. The Historical Society has two new book cases ordered from 
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Town and Country that will be placed in the Library. Keith Fogle will be starting soon on the new office desk.
2. Joe Bergtoll has offered his animal collection.  The board and Historical Society will take a closer look at the animals in the Kalinski Collection and see what could be replaced.  Many of the animals have over time disintegrated and are irreparable. The family is in agreement that we can replace them.

3. Norm and Charlie Romo are cleaning out the storage room.  

4. Students from the art class will be coming in February 18, 2015 to take pictures in the museum as part of a class project.

5. Mike Boyer has all the work done in the new building. When he is recovered from surgery, he will complete the work in the main building.  He will be moving the security receiver from the new building to the museum proper so all viewing of the system can be done from the office. 

6. Andrew McKean will be giving a program in May and autographing his book “How to Hunt Everything”   Other program possibilities include Chuck Carlson, a repeat presenter,.  It was also suggested to ask Connie Tveten to bring in some of her beautiful hand carved birds for a display at that time.
The meeting was adjourned at 6:46 p.m. 

Next meeting will be held on March 17, 2015 at 6 p.m.

___________________



_____________________________


Norman Girard, President



Shelley Romo, Secretary

